City of Los Alamitos

Agenda Report April 18, 2016

Consent Calendar Iltem No: 8E
To: Mayor Richard D. Murphy & Members of the City Council

Via: Bret M. Plumlee, City Manager

From: David L. Hunt, City Engineer

Steven A. Mendoza, Development Services Director

Subject: Approval of Plans and Specifications, and Authorization to Bid for
Alley Improvement Project (CIP No. 15/16-02)

Summary: This report recommends actions to begin facilitating the construction of

portions of the alley from Reagan Street to Maple Street, between Howard Avenue and
Farquhar Avenue.

Recommendations:

1. Approve the plans and specifications for the construction of the Alley Improvement
Project (CIP No. 15/16-02); and,

2. Authorize Staff to advertise and solicit bid proposals.

Background

The City of Los Alamitos proposes to reconstruct the alley from Reagan Street to Maple
Street, between Howard Avenue and Farquhar Avenue.

Portions of the project limits will be removed and reconstructed with Plain Cement
Concrete (PCC) pavement over compacted native and longitudinal gutter over
compacted native. Alley intersection at Reagan Street and Maple Street will also be
removed and reconstructed. All manhole, water valve, anode and monitoring well
covers within the project limits will be adjusted to grade. Existing curbs, fence, block

wall and private facilities will be protected in place within the limits of the project unless
otherwise shown.




Discussion

Following is an approximate timeline for the completion of the Alley Improvement

Project:

4/18/16
4/19/16
5/10/16
5/16/16
5/23/16
7/8/16

Fiscal Impact

Approval of plans & specifications by the City Council
Advertise project

Bid opening

Award of Contract

Start of construction

End of construction

The construction estimate for the project is $146,000 and the funding for this project is
from 2015/2016 adopted budgets. Funding sources are from the CDBG program

($131,400) and Gas Tax ($14,600). The budgeted numbers include, construction and
construction management.
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Attachment: 1. Plans and Specifications are available for review in the City Clerk’s Office
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